Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

ENDERLE - Michelle is excited to announce the arrival of her brother, Sean, born December 14th, 1992, weighing 7 lbs. 9-3/4 oz. Happy parents are Joey and Nancy.

JEFFERY - Frances and Glenn, of Edmonton, Alberta, are thrilled to announce the early arrival of Thomas William, on November 27th, at 3:17 p.m. weighing 6 lb. 7 oz. A little brother for Samantha, proud grandparents are Jim and Alice Leahy of Franklin Centre, Que., and Lorna and Roy Jeffery of Edmonton, Alberta.

McADAM - Robert and Deborah (née Coffey) are thrilled to announce the birth of their first child, Michael Edouard, at the Barrie Memorial Hospital on Dec. 14, 1992, weighing 9 lbs. 5 ozs. Proud grandparents are David and Dorothy Coffey and George and Annette McAdam.

ROULEAU - Phyllis (née Danforth) and Alain are very proud to announce the arrival of Mathleu Allan born December 9, 1992, weighing 7 pounds 13 ounces. Proud grandparents are Gisèle Danforth of North Hatley and Denyse and Simon Rouleau of St-Chrysostôme.

DIED

STONE, Helen - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que. on Dec. 20, 1992, age 81 years. Dear sister of Mrs. Lenore Kinsella of St. Catherines, Ont., Frederick of Edmonton. Alta, and Robert of Athelstan, Que. Funeral service was from the Kelly Funeral Home on Tuesday, Dec. 22 at 2 Interment p.m. Athelstan Cemetery.

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to express my sincere thanks to the members of the Walshaven Community Centre for the beautiful floral wall hanging I was given on my retirement. Special thanks to Jean Forrester, for her beautiful picture. May your Christmas be as happy as you have made mine.

Mona E. Mason

The family of the late Alvin Gruer would like to express our sincere thanks to all who gave their support, cards, flowers and memorial donations. It's times like this that we realize that our relatives, friends and neighbours are second to none.

The Gruer family

Thank you to all who expressed their sympathy with visits, cards, flowers and donations in memory of our mother, Ethel MacDonald. Your kindness is sincerely appreciated.

Lois & Gerald Goldie Roy MacDonald Edith & Stephen Blair

A sincere thank you to everyone for the many kindnesses shown me while in hospital and recuperating at home. All were greatly appreciated.

Iris Bisson

CARD OF THANKS

Thanks to Dr. Hétu and the staff of the maternity ward at the Barrie Memorial, for making our stay pleasant and comfortable.

Nancy and Sean Enderle

I wish to thank Dr.
Aikin, Vandor and
Geujkian during my
operation, also nurses
and staff on the 2nd
floor of the Barrie
Memorial Hospital. To
those who visited me
with gifts, flowers and
phone calls. All was very
much appreciated.

Beatrice Duheme Fournier

We would like to thank Dr. Lemieux and the maternity staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care we received while patients.

Michael and Deborah (Coffey) McAdam

We wish to thank the members of the Hemmingford Women's Institute for their visit and the Christmas Cheer Boxes given to each of us.

Nelly Paré

IN MEMORIAM

LOWDEN, Allan We all miss you very, very much.

We are happy for you. Your journey is made, and you are with the Good Lord.

The example you left us, we are trying to follow Of peace on earth, goodwill to all people.

Aleta and family